
SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull 
(Haslucks Green Road, Shirley) (Bus Stop Clearway, Blue Badge Parking Space 

Designation and Total Prohibition of Waiting) Order 2025 
 

Statement of Reasons 
 

Haslucks Green Road is a local distributor road in Shirley. It is primarily residential in nature. A busy 
parade of shops is located on Haslucks Green Road at its junction with Newborough Road. 

Motorists are parking on Haslucks Green Road beside junctions. The parking is interfering with 
motorist’s sight lines and is detrimental to road safety. Whilst vehicles parking at the entrance road to 
the shops, at 120-132 Haslucks Green Road, is creating an obstruction and impeding access.  

It is proposed to introduce double yellow lines on Haslucks Green Road, at its junctions with 
Cheshire Avenue, Delrene Road, Haslucks Croft, Hurdis Road, Princethorpe Close & the entrance 
road to 120-132 Haslucks Green Road. 

The existing bus stop, opposite 145-147 Haslucks Green Road, will be protected with a clearway 
order. 

At present, there is a single marked disabled parking bay outside the shop frontages to 120-132 
Haslucks Green Road. It is proposed to increase the provision to two disabled bays and introduce a 
formal traffic order on both spaces as part of the proposed traffic order. This will encourage, and aid, 
blue badge holders to utilise the shops. 

It is recommended that proposals are advertised as shown on drawing no. SMBC-HGN-DR-CH-
PR24-0813. 

The local ward members for Shirley West are aware of the proposed traffic order for Haslucks Green 
Road. 
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